
Norton Republican Town Committee Meeting Minutes   
Thursday, October 20, 2011    

NORTON VFW, 38 Summer Street, Norton, MA    
 

Attending members at this meeting are as follows, The Chairman Spider Smith, 
The Vice Chairman Charlie Campbell, Sergeant at Arms Mike Mayer, Patricia 
Campbell, Richard Leitch, Pam Kulibaba, Ray Issler, Chris DeLeo, and Bill 
Lippincott.  Also in attendance were Peter Hoogerzeil from the Seekonk 
Republican Town Committee and the Chairman of the Mansfield Republican Town 
Committee John McKenna.       

 
7:00pm Chairman Spider Smith opened the meeting brought it to order, and 
welcomed all of the members. 
 
7:03pm The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
7:05pm Vote was held on approval of minutes for last meeting.  The minutes were 
unanimously approved. 
 
7:10pm Vote was held on the schedule for December.  The NRTC will hold their 
Christmas Party at the home/barn of Representative Jay Barrows on Thursday 
December 8th at 7:00pm and there would be another regular meeting the 
following Thursday December 15th at 7:00pm at the Norton VFW 38 Summer 
Street to finish out the year.  The votes were in favor unanimously for these two 
events with no objections.   
 
7:20pm Chairman Smith reminded the members that the next two weekends we 
will be collecting money for the Norton Veteran’s Day Parade.   The two 
fundraisers will be at the Norton Roche Brothers on October 22nd from 10am to 
2pm. The second will be at the Norton Walgreens on October 29th from 8am to 
12pm. Committee members Bill Lippincott, Mike Mayer, Pam Kulibaba, and Ray 
Issler joined Vice Chairman Charlie Campbell and Chairman Spider Smith in 
volunteering to work the event. 
 
 
 



7:30pm Vice Charlie Campbell announced that he was endorsing Herman Cain for 
President of the United States.  Chairman Spider Smith who earlier in the year 
endorsed Michele Bachmann said that “all members reserve the right to release a 
statement endorsing which ever candidate they choose” and went on to further 
say that “the committee will not be endorsing a candidate during the primary”. 
 
7:34pm Chairman Spider Smith asked if there was any further business. Hearing 
nothing, the chair asked to adjourn the meeting. 
 
7:36pm The meeting was adjourned.  
 
                   


